%
NSW Department of Education ‘\‘!‘L};
SW

Windsor High School NSW
Works notification | 5 June 2024

Dear staff, parents/carers,

A small fragment of suspected asbestos-containing material was found on the ground near the
southern fence line at Windsor High School on 28 May 2024. The material has since tested
positive for bonded asbestos which means it is attached to other materials such as tiles or cement
and cannot be crumbled by light pressure.

NSW Health explains that if asbestos is mixed with cement or other hard bonding materials, and in
good condition, it is likely to be low-risk.

As a precaution, the area near the southern fence line where the material was found was cordoned
off and made out of bounds. This area is not currently listed on the school’s asbestos register.

An independent hygienist inspected the school grounds and, as they did not find any additional
fragments, made no further recommendations.

A clearance certificate has been issued and the area has now been reopened.

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority. We
will keep the community updated.

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.
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